59G-7.003 Medicaid Third Party Liability Responsibility and Notices.

(1) The overall responsibility for Medicaid third-party liability under Title XIX of the Social Security Act and the Florida Medicaid Third-Party Liability Act, Section 409.910, F.S., rests with the Office of Medicaid Third Party Liability, as delegated by the director of the Agency for Health Care Administration through the director of Medicaid.

(2) The telephone number is (850) 488-2495. The telephone number for electronic facsimile transmission is (850) 922-4502.

(3) All notices to the Medicaid Program under the Medicaid Third Party Liability Act or Chapter 59G-7, F.A.C. must be provided in writing and sent by United States mail, private carrier or hand delivery to the following address:

Office of Medicaid Third Party Liability

Agency for Health Care Administration

Post Office Box 12900

2728 Fort Knox Boulevard

Building 3, Room 2306

Tallahassee, Florida 32317-2900

(4) Notice provided to any other office of the Medicaid Program or to any other address is not effective to fulfill notice requirements of the Medicaid Third Party Liability Act or Chapter 59G-7, F.A.C.

(5) Nothing in Chapter 59G-7, F.A.C. abrogates or eliminates any obligation otherwise applicable to notify other offices of the Medicaid Program.
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